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[image: image1]Dear Parents
I know that last week there was some confusion regarding clubs for this term. I apologise for this. The first week back after a holiday is always tricky when arranging after school activities, especially if they involve external professionals. I hope that the letter that came out on Friday helped to make things clear. I have attached the same page to this week’s newsletter outlining the after school clubs for this term in case you didn’t receive it last week. It is possible that the Monday Gymnastics Club (run by Norwich School) may become something more summery and outdoorsy to make the most of it being the Summer Term; however this would not affect the children attending. 
Stars of the Week!  
Congratulations to the Stars of the Week, who were presented with their certificates in Celebration Assembly before Easter. A wonderful array of different reason for being brilliant! 

[image: image2.png]Caiden Saunders – 6E
Ellie Chapman – 6E
Kian Talbot -  6G
Sophia Harrigan – 6G
Caitlin Carruthers – 6S

Rebecca Batalia – 6S
Johnny Roberts – 4E
Joshua Legg – 4E
Amelia Allen – 4W
Luke Copping – 4W
Lois Lincoln – 3C
Max English – 3C
Lilly Richardson – 3H
Kane Quantril – 3H 
Golden Book

[image: image3.jpg]This week the following pupils have had Wow moments to be proud of, impressing their teachers and amazing their peers with special moments of brilliance. Well done!

Rowan Pipe
Yung Loh 
Alfie Hayward

Rachel Lee

Erin Greengrass 

Abbie Chapman 

Mia Droppet 

Lexia SuperStars! 

Julia Andres – Level 11 

Abigail Scantlebury – Level 11 

Aniela Bisby – Level 9 

Daniel Carter – Level 7 

William Orr = Level 11

[image: image4]James Mallet – Level 14 
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Mrs Wright’s Maths App of the 
Week!
Chicken Coop Fractions 
(Lumpty Learning)

A game estimating the closest 
decimal equivalent to a fraction.
Lost Property
During this week we will be putting out all the lost property we have in school for you to come and see if any of it belongs to your children! Please come to the library after school to have a look and take away anything that is yours. The lost property will be there every day for this week.  
Queen Elizabeth’s 90th Birthday Celebration Picnic Lunch
On Tuesday 9th June we will be serving a special lunch to celebrate the Queen’s Birthday! Please note that this will be the only option available for lunch from our kitchen on this day. If a packed lunch is required it will need to come from home and there will be no jacket potato option. 
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SATs Breakfast Club

During the week of SATs 
week (Monday 9th May) we 
are planning to offer a free 
breakfast club to year 6 
who will be taking their tests 
during Monday-Thursday. 
We have found that offering
a breakfast club on the mornings of the tests offers an opportunity for the children to begin the school day with their friends, enjoying breakfast and preparing for the tests calmly. I will be sending out a letter for you to specify which mornings your child would like to attend, so that we have numbers for which to cater.  
Year 5 SkillForce Group

Please note that the group of Year 5 children who have been selected for SkillForce will begin their sessions on Wednesday afternoons this week. They will therefore need collecting from White Woman Lane School at 4:30pm. All children concerned have returned their slips and know that they are taking part. Many thanks for being so prompt with your letters. 
Earth Day 2016

We here at Old Catton care a lot about our local environment and thought that this year, we would celebrate 'Earth Day' along with over 192 countries around the world. Earth Day is a day dedicated to highlighting environmental issues and celebrating ways in which people can preserve and protect their local area. This year, Earth Day takes place on Friday 22nd April so on this day there will be a number of activities that the children can take part in to raise awareness.

1) From Monday 18th April we are asking for you to bring your recycling into school rather than placing it in your blue bin. We will, on Friday, be looking at all of the recycling that we have in school and will then carry out an art task using the materials (we ask for no glass or cans please).

2) There will also be a chance for children to enter an art competition (please see competition poster attached).
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We really hope that the children
will be able to bring in as 
much recycling as possible and 
that as many children as 
possible will enter the 
competition. This is such a 
good way to raise 
awareness about current 
environmental issues and encourage the next generation to take care of our planet!

Many thanks,

Miss Emrick and the School Council.

Dates for your Diary – Summer Term 2016  
· Monday 2nd May – Bank Holiday School Closed

· Week beginning the 9th May SATs Week for Year 6. SATs Breakfast Club will run Monday-Thursday. 

· Tuesday 24th May – Class Photos.

· Friday 27th May – Reverend Parsons to take Assembly. 

· Monday 30th May-Friday 3rd June – Half Term. 

· Week Beginning Monday 13th June – Year 6 Cycling Training begins. (Parent Helpers needed! Please let me know if you would like to help out.) 

· Week beginning Monday 20th June – Year 4/5 Cycling Training begins. (Parent Helpers needed! Please let me know if you would like to help out.) 

· Monday 20th, Tuesday 21st and Wednesday 22nd June – Year 6 Whitlingham Trip. 

· Thursday 30th June – Year 6 Fashion Show, 10:00am – 11:00am 

· Monday 4th July, Tuesday 5th July, Wednesday 6th July – City Sports at UEA.

· Tuesday 5th July - Reverend Parsons to take Assembly. 

· Monday 11th July – Sports Day 9:00am – 11:30am (the finish time is always flexible as we can never be sure how long the events will take. This is an estimated finish time.) 

· Tuesday 12th July - Sports Day if we need to cancel due to rain. 

· Friday 15th July – Old Catton Junior School Summer BBQ and fun evening!

· Monday 18th July – Year 6 end of year show, 7pm.

· Tuesday 19th July – Celebration Assembly 9:00am. 

· Wednesday 20th July – last day of the Summer Term.   
I will do my very best to make sure that these key dates do not change as I know how much notice you need in order to make sure that you can attend. While some dates will undoubtedly be added these key dates should not change.  
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TALK HOMEWORK & ‘WOW’ WORDS
Each week we send a Talk Homework activity and ‘Wow’ Words home and we would be very grateful for your support. 

We are trying to help all our children develop excellent speaking and listening skills, which in turn will help them with their writing. “If a child can’t say a sentence then they can’t write it either!”

Please spend at least 10 minutes talking with your child about the questions below;
On Friday it is Earth Day – an annual day aimed at raising awareness about the environment and encouraging people to take action to help. This year’s theme is all centred around planting trees. Why are trees so important to our environment? What difference do they make? Why is it important to keep replanting them? Finally – do individual acts make any difference to the environment? Do you think it is worth helping?     
(biodegradable, environment-friendly, environmental, environmentally-safe, green)
In Big Talk, we use ‘WOW’ Words to improve our vocabulary and ‘big up’ our sentences to make them more interesting! Our ‘WOW’ Word this week is; 
Ecological 
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Please encourage your child to use this word, in the right context, as much as possible.

· The ‘Talk Homework’ and ‘WOW’ words will be set every Monday in the newsletter; children will then share their ‘Talk’ with their class on a Friday afternoon.

· We will encourage the children to use the WOW word throughout the week.

Thank you for your support in helping your child.

Please do not hesitate to come into school and speak to me or another member of staff if you have any questions or concerns. 
Mrs K Connelly
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The Nebula Partnership 
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The Nebula Partnership
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